
Messenger News Item 
Parish Council News Meeting 4th March 2020 
The March meeting of the Council took place in Harmer Hill Village Hall on March 4th. when 
much of the meeting was devoted to issues related to road safety. 
The Chairman reported that in an attempt to curb speed through Myddle, two new Roadside 
Data recording VAS units had been purchased and would be erected at sites on Baschurch 
Road. The units would support the work being carried out by the volunteers running the 
Community Speed Watch project, who had achieved positive results but were seeking to recruit 
additional members.  
A report from the County Road Safety Officer had indicated that he had secured additional 
funding and was hoping to proceed with safety measures at the junction of the A528 and 
Newton Lane and the extension of the 30mph speed limit in Lower Road, Harmer Hill. 
In response to continued complaints about pot holes and the condition of many local roads, 
Shropshire Councillor Brian Williams stated that the employment of a Consultant was already 
having positive results and a full report would soon be available for distribution to Parishes. 
Other items considered were reports on the success of the Community Environment Project, 
where Mr. Marco Busi was carrying out some excellent and well needed improvement work 
and a review of Shropshire Council’s revised Place Plan for the Parish. 
It was noted that Shropshire Council had issued an enforcement order on the development which 

was taking place on land adjacent to Myddle Reservoir and would be progressing this over the 

next few weeks. 

Full details of the meeting are in the draft minutes which can be found on the Council’s web site 
-www.myddleand broughton-pc.gov.uk 
 


